
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

February 26, 2007                                          Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of February 20, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

Commissioner Luthi moved to appoint Jim Lehman as Buckeye Township Trustee.  

Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried.  Commissioner Luthi moved to 

appoint Richard Belden as Richland Township Clerk.  Commissioner McCullick 

seconded.  Motion carried.   

 

The commissioners signed the Service Agreement from Key Office Equipment for the 

new copier in the Register of Deeds Office. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

The commissioners signed Resolution 07-04, pertaining to a possible alley closing 

Beginning at Lot Three (3) Block Two (2), and continuing to Lot Four (4) Block Two (2), 

all in Section Seven (7), Township Eleven (11), Range Two (2), Ottawa County, Kansas, 

Richland Township. 

 

Harvey Henderson, Minneapolis, talked to the commissioners about his exit interview. 

 

John Copple, Highway Administrator, reported that all the culverts had been delivered.  

John talked on the progress of the Rainbow Bridge.  The tire clean-up was set for May 

14-19, 2007.   

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 41.  Ken updated the board on 

maintenance repairs.  Ken reported on employee matters.   

 

At 11:00 a.m. the commissioners held a township board meeting with Elmer Brown, 

David Stanley, Bennington Township, Ray Myers, Merl Parde, Center Township, Brian 

Kindall, Blaine Township.   

 

Bruce Barefield, County Attorney, met with the board and discussed legal issues. 

 

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 12:00 p.m.   


